February 25th. 1925. Dr. Paul D. Moody. President, Middlebury College, Middlebury, Vermont. My dear President Moody:-I very much regret but no trace can be found in the University of your letter of January 16th. From the mention of your Commencement and its importance this year, in as much as you celebrate the 125th anniversary of your College, I conclude that in your letter of January 16th you probably renewed your invitation to me to attend the Commencement Exercises next June. I regret very much that it will not be possible for me to do so, as according to present plans I am sailing on June 5th for the Old Country. I have not been across for four years and there is a special reason why I wish to be there as early in June as possible. I cannot tell you how much I am disappointed because you have been unusually kind in your invitations to me to visit Middlebury. I hope that it will be possible before you get tired of asking With kindest wishes, I am, Yours faithfully,